
Item No. 3a 
 
SUNDERLAND SHADOW 22 March 2013 
HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD 
 
SUNDERLAND ADULTS PARTNERSHIP BOARD – UPDATE   
 

The Adults Partnership Board met on the 5th March. 
ITEM  
3. Matters Arising 

The scoping paper on the Urgent Care Task Group will be presented at the 
next meeting on 7th May, 2013 alongside a response to the Winterbourne View 
Report and Action Plan 
 

4. Health and Wellbeing Board Agenda 
The Francis Report to be additional item on the next agenda. 
 

6. Health & Adult Social Care Outcomes Frameworks 
 (including self regulation) 
Discussions were held covering the three domains and that the HWBB role 
would be to promote joint working but not to overshadow the locally agreed 
priorities.  A quarterly performance report covering the domains will be 
produced in Quarter 1, 2013/2014.  
 

7. Welfare Reform 
Fiona Brown (FB) provided an update of the work complete and ongoing by the 
Council and its partners through the Welfare Reform Board, in respect of 
preparing the City for the impact of the Government’s Welfare Reform 
Programme. 
 
FB reported that letters have gone out to everyone explaining the changes and 
there is a dedicated campaign line.  Gillian Gibson (GG) proposed offering 
training the Health Champions to help get the messages out to the 
communities. 
 

8. Strengthening Families & Whole Family Approach 
Jane Hibberd (JH) gave an overview of Sunderland’s emerging approach to 
‘Strengthening Families, including the Family Focus Project which went live on 
1st October, 2012. 
 
In April 2012 at total of 1018 families were identified as meeting two or more of 
the criteria.  The first 82 families that meet all of the above criteria have been 
identified.  JH noted that the new Strengthening Families Co-ordinators started 
in post in January 2013 and their role is to drive the implementation of the 
Family Focus Delivery Model and a Workforce Development Plan has been 
drafted to ensure Family Focus workforce is appropriately skilled and will be in 
place by April 2013.  JH reported that by the end of March the project will need 
to achieve results with 268 families to be on target to draw down the full 
performance reward monies. In year 2 the project will need to achieve results 
with an additional 416 families. 



9. Joint Safeguarding – Children & Adults 
Deferred to next meeting 
 

10.  Partnership Working and Partnership Arrangements for Mental Health 
Services in Sunderland 
There was a presentation given by Caroline Wild (NTW), Pippa Corner (HHAS) 
and Wendy Kaizer (CCG).  The presentation covered Commissioning, the 
Mental Health Model of Care, NTW Comprehensive Service and the NTW pilot 
Initial Response Team project. 
 
Further discussions included the wider strategic approach and the 
transformation of the NTW.  It was noted that this is an opportunity to think 
about the role of this Board and the HWBB. 
 

12. Date and Time of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 7th May, 2013 

 


